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     e.  Consequently, Petitioner was notified of administrative separation processing for drug 

abuse and waived his right to an administrative separation board.  The Commanding Officer 

(CO) made his recommendation to the Separation Authority (SA) that Petitioner be discharged 

for drug abuse and be assigned an Other Than Honorable characterization.  The SA accepted the 

recommendation and Petitioner was so discharged on 5 April 2004.    

 

     f.  Petitioner contended that he was going through a stressful time and, instead of seeking 

help, he made a mistake by self-medicating.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, 

the Board considered the evidence Petitioner provided in support of his application. 

 

CONCLUSION: 

 

Upon review and consideration of all the evidence of record, the Board concludes that 

Petitioner’s request warrants relief.  The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating 

factors to determine whether the interests of justice warrant relief in Petitioner’s case in 

accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  

 

While the Board does not condone Petitioner’s misconduct, it concluded clemency is appropriate 

in his case.  After reviewing the record holistically, given the totality of the circumstances, and 

purely as a matter of clemency, the Board determined Petitioner’s characterization of service 

should be changed to General (Under Honorable Conditions). 

 

Notwithstanding the recommended corrective action below, the Board was not willing to grant 

an upgrade to an Honorable discharge.  The Board determined that an Honorable discharge was 

appropriate only if the member’s service was otherwise so meritorious that any other 

characterization of service would be clearly inappropriate.  The Board concluded by opining that 

certain negative aspects of the Petitioner’s conduct and/or performance outweighed the positive 

aspects of his military record and that a General (Under Honorable Conditions) discharge 

characterization and no higher was appropriate.   

 

Further, the Board concluded that Petitioner’s reason for separation, separation authority, 

separation code, and reentry code remain appropriate in light of Petitioner’s record of 

misconduct.  Ultimately, the Board determined any injustice in Petitioner’s record is adequately 

addressed by the recommended corrective action. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

In view of the above, the Board directs the following corrective action: 

 

Petitioner be issued a new DD Form 214, for the period ending 5 April 2004, stating that his 

characterization of service was “General (Under Honorable Conditions).”   

 

No further changes be made to Petitioner’s record. 

 

A copy of this report of proceedings be filed in Petitioner’s naval record. 

 






